AHIGK CHAPTER ONE NEWS

Elngoln, Nebraska

October, “TIIR

FIFTH ANNUAL "BRODA' COMING UP

It is "BRODA'" time again--the time
when the best cooks this side of
heaven prepare that roast beef dinner
we all enjoy so much The date is
Friday, November 12, 1976 The event
will be held at the Welfare Hall,
1430 North 10th Street, with dinner
being served at 6:30 P.M,

Come and bring your family.
ets will be $4.25 for adults and
$2.00 for children. Please send
your check for the tickets desired
along with a self-addressed, stamped
envelope to one of the following and
do it in time so that the tickets
may be mailed back to you:

Tick-

Mrs. Gerald Willis--Phone 435-5032
219 D Street 68502

— -
Mrs. Alex Froscheiser--Phone 466-

3716
4842 Sherwood 68504

All reservations must be made by
Wednesday, November 10, 1976. Seating
will be limited so make plans to
attend as soon as you receive this
notice.

8th BIRTHDAY DINNER BIG SUCCESS

144 members attended the 8th Birth-
day Dinner held at the Nebraska Club
on September 21. Ed Klein baked a
beautiful cake and Reiny Rebensdorf
had a super dinner for us including
"kartoffel und glidse.'" The wine was
the best and provided the incentive
for a number of toasts to our fore-
fathers and their good works, Dr,
Otis Young, our speaker had an
inspiring message on ''The Beauty of
* rersity." Door prizes included Ed's

mous large loaves of rye bread, a
commemorative plate, and one of the
dolls dressed by Helen Heuser. Volga
Marina Admiralships were presented to
Helen, Irene Gabelhaus, Arthur W.
Falvey of Omaha and Otis Young.

DRAWING PLANNED AT "BRODA"

Enclosed with this notice are 8
tickets for a drawing to be held on
the night of our dinner. Donations
are 25 cents per ticket and you may
send in the stubs for as many tickets
as you desire along with your money.

What are the prizes:

***%A beautiful hand made quilt

which was made recently by a group

of our members--Mrs. Margaret Roh,
Mary Froscheiser, Ruth Nuss, Katherine
Becker, Marie Willis, Frieda Alt,
Natala Wertz, Lydia Beideck and
Katherine Miller.

***Several hams and Thanksgiving
turkeys.

**¥*kMiscellaneous prizes.

EUREKA, S.D, PRESENTS LINCOLN PAGEANT

Lincoln Chapter members will be
interested in knowing that the Bi-
centennial Program in Eureka, South
Dakota included the presentation of
the Lincoln Chapter pageant, '"The
Folklore of Germans from Russia."
Three performances were given to
packed houses of 1,200. The group
sent a $75.00 honorarium to the
Lincoln Chapter for the privilege
of using this script.

Hopefully, we will have a chapter
in Eureka sometime soon. The com-
munity is approximately 98% Germans
from Russia.

ANOTHER CHAPTER IN AHSGR

Nebraska will soon have four chap-
ters. 45 members met in Scottsbluff
on October 10 and voted to organize.
1f you have friends in that area, please
tell them to watch for news of the next
meeting, scheduled for November 14.
The temporary chairman is Ken Schneider

of Bayard.



